# **Works Cited**

## Introduction:

Granite Marble & Bronze. "Proposed Monuments and Monumental News." 1912. Google Books. https://www.google.com/books/edition/Granite/U2Q-AQAAMAAJ?hl=en&gbpv=1&bsq=Girard

Park and Cemetery. "News and Notes of Cemetery Work." March 1918. Google Books. https://www.google.com/books/edition/Modern\_Cemetery/q3RAAQAAMAAJ?hl=en&gbpv=1&dq=girard+union+cemetery+modern+cemetery+1918&pg=RA1-PA211&printsec

#### Camden Cleaveland:

Cleveland, Edmund Janes, and Horace Gillette Cleveland. The Genealogy of the Cleveland and Cleaveland Families. Vol. 1. Hartford, Connecticut: Case, Lockwood, and Brained Company, 1899. <a href="https://www.google.com/books/edition/The\_Genealogy\_of\_the\_Cleveland\_and\_Cleav/uqRV5A8leGkC?hl=en&gbpv=1&dq=asahel+adams+canterbury+ct&pg=PA384&printsec=frontcover">https://www.google.com/books/edition/The\_Genealogy\_of\_the\_Cleveland\_and\_Cleav/uqRV5A8leGkC?hl=en&gbpv=1&dq=asahel+adams+canterbury+ct&pg=PA384&printsec=frontcover</a>

"Public Member Trees," database, Ancestry.com (accessed Feb. 19, 2025), "Baker Family Tree" by Christine Baker Tyler, profile for Camden Cleaveland (1778-1826), d. Girard, Ohio <a href="https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/111079695/person/392174414612/facts">https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/111079695/person/392174414612/facts</a>

Whittlesey, Charles. "Extract from the Journal of Moses Cleaveland." In The Early History of Cleveland, Ohio, 181. Cleveland, Ohio: Fairbanks, Benedict & Co. Printers, 1867.

https://www.google.com/books/edition/Early\_History\_of\_Cleveland\_Ohio/HzKb2eV0GCAC?hl=en&gbpv=1&bsq=EXTRACT%20FROM%20THE%20JOURNAL%20OF%20GENERAL%20MOSES%20CLEAVELAND

"Surveys of 1796." In The Early History of Cleveland, Ohio, 170–87. Cleveland, Ohio: Fairbanks, Benedict & Co. Printers, 1867.

https://www.google.com/books/edition/Early\_History\_of\_Cleveland\_Ohio/HzKb2eV0GCAC?hl=en&gbpv=1&bsq=EXTRACT%20FROM%20THE%20JOURNAL%20OF%20GENERAL%20MOSES%20CLEAVELAND

#### **Asahel Adams:**

Butler Jr., Joseph Green. History of Youngstown and the Mahoning Valley, Ohio. Vol. 3. Chicago, Illinois: American Historical Society, 1921.

https://www.google.com/books/edition/History\_of\_Youngstown\_and\_the\_Mahoning\_V/\_-6DI9MnSWoC?hl=en&gbpv=0

Geni.com. "Asahel Adams (1754-1821)," April 30, 2022. https://www.geni.com/people/Asahel-Adams/600000017235961523

Ohio. Adjutant General's Department, and Jane Frances Dailey. The Official Roster of the Soldiers of the American Revolution Buried in the State of Ohio. Vol. 1. Columbus, Ohio: F. J. Heer Printing Company, 1929.

https://www.google.com/books/edition/The\_Official\_Roster\_of\_the\_Soldiers\_of\_t/9Hk8XydFcVIC? hl=en&gbpv=1&bsq=asahel%20adams%20canterbury%20ct

Public Member Trees," database, Ancestry.com (accessed Feb. 19th, 2025), "Youngs-Lorbeski Family Tree" by Sherri Youngs, profile for Asahel Adams (1754-1821) d. Girard, Ohio <a href="https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/84395240/person/420050332950/facts">https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/84395240/person/420050332950/facts</a>

Williams, H. Z. "Biographical Notes." In History of Trumbull and Mahoning Counties, 1-2:349.

Cleveland, Ohio: H.Z. Williams Bros, 1882.

### Henry Barnhisel Sr.

"Public Member Trees," database, Ancestry.com (accessed Feb. 19th, 2025), "Richard Wayne Boyd Family Tree" by boydrichardw profile for Henry Barnhisel Sr. (1776-1824) d. Girard, Ohio <a href="https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/32679912/person/19005619273/facts">https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/32679912/person/19005619273/facts</a>

-